
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT CHIEF OF STAFF FOR INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT

600 ARMY PENTAGON

WASHINGTON, DC 20310-0600

April 18,2019

Base Realignment and Closure Division

Mr. John Kieling

Chief, Hazardous Waste Bureau

New Mexico Environment Department

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303

RE: Second Extension Request for the Final RCRA Facility Investigation Report, Parcel 7

(Revision 1), Fort Wingate Depot Activity, McKinley County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Kieling:

The purpose of this letter is to request an extension from April 30, 2019 to December 31, 2021

for the submission of the revised Final RCRA Facility Investigation Report, Parcel 7 (Revision

1), Fort Wingate Depot Activity.

The Army submitted the first extension request from November 17, 2017 to June 30, 2018. The

request stated that additional time needed to summarize investigation activities and risk

evaluation findings at SWMUs 9 and 25 and AOCs 43 and 75. The NMED in its December 6,

2017 letter granted the extension to June 30, 2018.

The Army submitted revised Final RCRA Facility Investigation Report Parcel 7 Revision 1, dated

June 27, 2018. The Army received a Notice of Disapproval dated October 29, 2018 consisting

of 41 new comments including 9 requests for a Phase 2 Investigation Work Plan. The additional

field investigation work plan was to be submittal September 5, 2019. The Permittee was

requested to submit a revised Report no later than 30 April 2019.

As stated in the Army's February 15, 2019 letter to you, the Army Headquarters is evaluating

the BRACD's requests for additional funding for the BRAC environmental program requirements

for Fiscal Years 2020-2025. The Division's staff continues to evaluate resource requirements for

all installations under its purview but additional funds were not allocated to the BRAC program

to address all of the requirements as requested. As such, funds are currently unavailable to

continue the multi-pronged approach at Fort Wingate and it is likely the Army will not have the

resources to continue work on this and potentially other FWDA projects for the next three to five

years. The Army will move forward on this project when additional funding and contract
resources become available.

Therefore, due to the additional funding constraints recently imposed, the Army is seeking

extension request under RCRA Permit Section I.M. to December 31, 2021 to submit the Parcel
7 RFI Report and Phase 2 Work Plan.
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If you have questions or require further information, please call me at (505) 721-9770.

Sincerely,

Digitally signed by

SMITH.STEVEN.SMI™ STEVEN W.12310385
20

W.I 23 1038520 Date: 2019.04.18 10:18:08
-05'00r

For Mark Patterson

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

Enclosures

CF:

Dave Cobrain, NMED HWB

Ben Wear, NMED HWB

Michiya Suzuki, NMED HWB

Chuck Hendrickson, USEPA Region 6

Ian Thomas, US Army BRACD

Steve Smith, USACE, Fort Worth

Saqib Khan, USACE, Tulsa

Dennis Myers, USACE, Fort Worth

Heather Theel, USACE, ERDC

Cheryl Montgomery, USACE, ERDC

Clayton Seoutewa, BIA

George Padilla, BIA/NRO/DECSM

Sharlene Begay-Platero, Navajo Nation IDR

B.J. Howerton, BIA

Mark Harrington, Pueblo of Zuni

Oliver Whaley, Navajo EPA

Jennifer Turner, DOI

FWDA Admin Record, Ohio

FWDA Admin Record, New Mexico



Christy Esler

Christy Esler <cesler@sundance-inc.net>

Sent: Thursday, April 18, 2019 11:30 AM

To: john.kieling@state.nm.us

Cc: (dave.cobrain@state.nm.us); Ben Wear (benjamin.wear@state.nm.us); Michiya Suzuki;

Patterson, Mark C CIV (US); Steven Smith (steve.w.smith@usace.army.mil); Ian Thomas

(ian.m.thomas2.civ@mail.mil); 'Soicher, Alan J CIV USARMY CESWF (USA)1; 'Wade, Roy

CIV (US)'; Saqib SWF Khan (Saqib.Khan@usace.army.mil); Dennis Myers DJ; Theel,

Heather J ERDC-EL-MS; Montgomery, Cheryl R ERDC-EL-MS; Clayton Seoutewa;

george.padilla@bia.gov; Sharlene Begay-Platero; Mark Harrington; B.J Howerton; Oliver

Whaley; Jennifer Turner; hendrickson.charles@epa.gov

Subject: Parcel 7 Final RCRA Facility Investigation Report (Rev 1)- Second Extension Request, Fort

Wingate Depot Activity

Attachments: Second Extension Request_Final RCRA Facility Investigation Report_Parcel....pdf

Mr. Kieling,

The purpose of the attached letter is to request a second extension for the Parcel 7 Final RCRA Facility Investigation

Report (Revision 1), Fort Wingate Depot Activity.

If you have questions or require further information please contact Mark Patterson at 505-721-9770.

FedEx tracking- 8134 6383 3067, Priority Overnight Delivery

Respectfully Submitted,

Christy Esler | Program Manager

Sundance Consulting, Inc.

Woman-Native Owned

4292 Tallmadge Rd. | Rootstown, OH 44272

330 578-3024 0 | 330 727-0042 C

330 358-7311 (U.S Army office/ Fort Wingate Army Depot)

cesler@sundance-inc.net

www.sundance-inc.net

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:

This message (including any attachments or enclosures) contains information that may be confidential and is intended onlyfor the use of the individual or entity

named above. Ifyou have received this communication in error, please immediately notify me by return email and destroy the communication.


